
May/June 2018 

Dear Friends of The Ministry Center- 

This spring, I determined to set apart the month of May to revisit some cities in PA as well as 
take some time for concentrated prayer and study. It was a month filled with opportunities to 
partner with other leaders and ministries.  

I spent a day prayer walking Chester, PA with my friends Josiah Centeno and Mike Neifert. We 
met people on sidewalks and streets as God gave us the opportunity to share God’s love and 
desire to reach this city. A shepherd’s staff was given to this city honoring the Father, Son and 
Holy Spirit. 

While in Pittsburgh, the beginning of May, I renewed connections with Shepherd’s Heart, 
House of His Presence and my friends Jim Snyder, Barb Charles and other believers. This time 
was so special and encouraging. I walked many miles around the region and was directed by 
the Lord to pray for the seminary and colleges and universities around Pittsburgh. I discovered 
a trail that runs from Pittsburgh to Washington DC and was able to walk part of it while I 
interceded for the area. 

Once again, I visited the city of Philadelphia, one of my favorite places to walk. I partnered 
with my friends as we participated in the ministry at Independence Mall- One City; One Love. 
This is a city-wide outreach where worship, prayer, praise and love are demonstrated. A 
special thank you to the Centenos for their ministry at In the Light church and for their desire 
to see city-wide revival and transformation. 

I spent an amazing day in Juniata County with some great friends and prayer warriors. The 
church near Mifflin, called The River Church, welcomed me with so much love. Pastors Bob 
and Debbie Landis, along with other leaders and believers, prayed together. What a special 
day we had as we loved God and each other! Thank you, River Church, for being a praying, 
caring, loving, sharing, giving, worshipping and serving church. 

Peckville Assembly of God in Blakely, PA is one of the most amazing places to visit and pray. 
Pastor Terry Drost and the team have been given great authority, favor and grace from 
heaven. They are touching, reaching, preaching, praising, and praying with diligence and 
God’s wisdom. My time at God’s Mountain with Mark, the groundskeeper, and Nancy 
Esbenshade, was so peaceful and heavenly. I love visiting the Mountain! 

Michael and Pamela Kaucher, my friends in Reading, PA, always welcome my gifting and even 
more, they welcome me when I come to their city. Pastor Craig, from Transformation Church 
in Reading, also prayed with me while I was in the city.  

As you can see, my ministry involves serving others through encouragement, fellowship, 
prayer, prophetic ministry and serving with God’s love. My time in every one of these regions 
was very fruitful and as I continue partnering with these diverse ministries, it has 
strengthened my resolve to see the glory of God manifested in the earth, especially in the 
USA. 

I am recommending two books: The Vision by David Wilkerson and The Harvest by Rick Joyner. 
I have read these both several times and although they were both written over 30 years ago, I 
believe God is speaking to us in 2018 through their prophetic voices. I believe we have a small 
window of time to prepare for the last day outpouring and the last day harvest. Sin, evil and 



deception are on the rise- watch and pray. Only those surrendered to Jesus will be able to 
overcome. Jesus will return again- look, pray and obey!  

We love all of you and we know that we cannot fulfill God’s plan for this ministry without you! 
It takes all of us, faithfully doing our part to fulfill and complete His complete plan and 
purpose on this Earth. He is faithful who called us. 

Thank you to each one who has faithfully prayed for us and given financially into this ministry. 
Let us know how you are doing and how we can pray for you! Enclosed you will find an 
envelope if you would like to sow into my ministry of prayer, encouragement, and connecting 
leaders across our region, state and country. Please check out our web site for updates and 
more pictures!  

Laboring together to see His kingdom come- 

Calvin and Stephanie Greiner and The Ministry Center Board 
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Pasto Bob Landis and Mark in Mifflin, PA


